                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 15th SEPT 2020
ON THE ONLINE MEETING PLATFORM ZOOM


Present:
Councillor Partington (Chair) 
Councillors, Allen MBE, Bland MBE, Cummerson, Thewsey, Griffiths.
Borough Councillor Grime

Apologies: Borough Councillor Davidson.
2021/92
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None declared
2021/93
Minutes of the Meeting held 21st July 2020

Resolved


Approved

2021/94
Matters arising from the minutes

2020/77 Flowers at Memorial Hall. Cllr Thewsey agreed to raise this with the Memorial Hall and Naylor Trust Committees 
2021/95
Traveller Camp at Silver Lane

A resident has contacted the Parish Council as they are concerned about the frequency with which Travellers are using the Silver Lane site as a camp. The Clerk had invited a representative of the Traveller Liaison Team to attend the meeting, there was no one able to attend on this occasion. Members were informed that there is a WBC working group that works to identify a suitable site for the Travellers which has considered over 200 sites, none of which have been approved. Members discussed potential options for progress on deterring Travellers from the Silver Lane site, one of which was the proposal that the Silver Lane access road should be changed to a single track road. 
Members asked the Clerk to enquire of WBC who were the Members of the cross party group reviewing proposed Travellers sites. 


Resolved.


That the Clerk contact WBC about the possibility of making Silver Lane into a single lane road.

That the Clerk contact WBC to learn the identities of members of, or the composition of the Traveller Working Group.
2021/96
Chair’s Allowance.


Cllr. Partington proposed to Members that the Chair’s allowance be shared equally between Members. Members discussed this proposal and the increase in costs that they had faced as a result of the changes to meeting during the Covid restrictions. 

Resolved.


That the Chair’s allowance should not be split. 


That any Members in need of printed copies of the agenda or of supplies with which to print the agenda papers should contact the Clerk.  

2021/97
Police Report.


The Police Report had been submitted with no mention of an incident that had taken place at Rectory House. The house had been broken in to and vandalised again. That issued had been raised directly with the Police who responded that 4 persons had been apprehended and that this had led to further inquiries being made.
Members expressed concerns that the property is not adequately secured and that there is the potential for a serious accident to happen if further measures are not made by the property owner to secure the premises. 


Resolved. 


That the Clerk make enquires about who the owner of the property is and request that measures are taken to increase the security.


Clerk’s Report
2021/98
Correspondence was noted.
2021/99
2021/49 Flytipping. There has been no update on Fly Tipping.

2020/207 Gerrard Road Flooding. As there has been no progress on this matter since Jan 2020, the Clerk has requested that Cllr Davidson again escalate this to WBC.
2021/100
Blocked Gullies.


There has been an ongoing issue with blocked drains and gullies within the Parish for a number of years. The Clerk has raised the matter with WBC on numerous occasions. The Clerk had found information on the cost to the Parish Council to hire a company to undertake cleaning works on the problem points within the area. It was suggested that prior to progressing this course of action The Clerk should contact WBC to see if there is an option to cost share on the procedure.

Resolved.


That the Clerk contact WBC to establish if there is an agreement can be reached on how the work can be undertaken sooner than currently anticipated. 
2021/101
Meetings at the Memorial Hall.

Members approved a decision made during recess to continue meeting remotely via zoom and agreed that this would be the case for the foreseeable future until the Covid-19 guidelines changed.





2021/102
Tree Report.

An arboricultural survey commissioned by the Parish Council identified 3 trees in need of attention. The Clerk will speak with the groundskeeper in order to establish if there are other measures that can be taken in order to improve the overall health of the trees on the Playing Field.
2021/103
Playing Field Play Area safety surface.

The Clerk sought quotes for repairs to the play area soft pour. Out of four companies approached only one company provided a quote. 
In view of the fact that the Parish Council’s standing orders require three competitive quotes for larger items of expenditure, the Clerk approached CHALC for advice. The advice received that in circumstances such as this the Council can proceed with the one quote received provided that the circumstances of the decision are recorded in the minutes and that the Members make their decision in full knowledge of the circumstances.
Resolved
Members noted that despite follow up efforts by the Clerk with those companies invited to quote only one quote had been received. In light of this circumstance Members waived standing orders and accepted the quote from Ecosurface. Members advised that safety surface repair work should not be undertaken until the repairs and painting of the play equipment have been completed.


2021/104
Playing Field Play Equipment.

Members were informed that two quotes for the repair works had been obtained. 
As in 2020/103 above the Clerk had to persue the companies for quotes and even then one company declined to provide a quote. The quotes received were both for the completion of the same works, the amounts quoted were £5,700 and £6,730.


Resolved.


In view of the efforts made by the Clerk to secure three competitive quotes, the standing order requiring three competitive quotes should be waived. The lower quote be accepted. 

2021/105
Investment Strategy.

The Clerk asked that Members approve the updated introduction to the Investment Strategy, which specifies that the strategy is to deposit funds with approved institutions rather than invest in stocks, shares etc.

Resolved.


Approved.





2021/106
JDH, Internal Auditor 

Members were asked to approve the confirmations of responsibilities for the Parish Council and the already approved internal auditors.

Resolved.


Approved.

2021/107
Speeding in the Parish.

The Clerk has been contacted by a number of residents regarding drivers regularly exceeding the speed limit in the Parish. Requests have been made for a 20mph speed limited to be brought in, particularly for the roads surrounding the schools. The Clerk has contacted WBC who have informed that before such measures could be implemented, residents would need to be consulted to gauge if there is ‘an appetite for traffic calming measures’ in these areas. 

Members asked for an update on the speed activated road signs. The Clerk informed members that there has yet to be a resolution to the issue of the purchase order being paused. Members agreed that WBC should be more proactive in seeking to resolve the issue. 


Resolved.


That details of the speed activated road sign issue be forwarded to Borough Councillors to escalate.
2021/108
Financial Report.

The financial reports show that the Parish Council is currently underspent against budget. Due to ongoing delays with bank statements, there was no report available for August at the time of the meeting. The report showed that the accounts were balanced for the months of June and July. 

In June the accounts were £6,578.48 underspent with a creditors list totalling £3,845.92 and cheques totalling £4,586.70


For the month of July the accounts were underspent by a total of £7,792.02. Reconciliations showed a creditors list totalling £4,867.17 and cheques totalling £3,661.36.

The Clerk informed Members that there are a number of large value tasks at the Playing Field that would eat into the current underspend.

Resolved.

Approved.
2021/109
Pay Award 2020 / 21.
The Clerk reported that the national pay award had now been settled at an increase of 2.9%. The Council had been advised by CHALC that the increase was to be implemented from April 2020.
Resolved
agreed.




Planning Applications.
Councillor Grime left the meeting before any planning applications were discussed.

2021/110
2020/37526 43 Heath Lane, Croft, WA3 7DL

Householder – Proposed first floor story extension over existing rear ground floor. 


There was no opportunity for comment.

2021/111
2020/37644 6 Gosling Road, Croft WA3 7LN


Householder – proposed single storey front, rear and side extension.


There was no opportunity for comment.

2021/112
2020/37646 Wigshaw House, 110 Wigshaw Lane, WA3 4AB

Full Planning – Proposed conversion and change of use of redundant barn to single residential market dwelling, alterations to existing vehicular access and the creation of a residential curtilage. 

Resolved 

No objection.
2021/113
2020/37616 6 Lady Lane, Croft, WA3 7AZ


Full Planning – Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of replacement dwelling. 


Resolved.


No objection.
2021/114
7 Heath Lane, Croft, WA3 7DH


Householder – proposed two storey side extension.


There was no opportunity for comment.


Members’ Referrals.
2021/115 
Sandy Lane Hedges.

It was reported that the hedges at the junction of Smithy Lane are making it difficult to see on-coming traffic. 


Cllr. Thewsey informed Members that she would report the matter to the Naylor Trust.  
2021/116
Vehicles parked on Sandy Lane.

It was reported that there is a camper van and other vehicles permanently parked on Sandy Lane causing an obstruction.


Resolved.


The Clerk to raise the matter with the Police

The Clerk to contact WBC with the suggestion that Sandy Lane be made a no parking zone. 

2021/117
New Planning White Paper.

It was suggested that following the announcement of the new Planning White Paper that Croft Parish Council propose a joint response with Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council, using the consultant Peter Black to object to the automatic approval of applications in growth areas.


Resolved.


That the Clerk contact Culcheth & Glazebury PC to make the proposal.

That Croft Parish Council undertake this action regardless of the response of C&G PC.


Recess.

2021/117 
Biffa Site.


A resident has contacted the Parish Council to request that Biffa are contacted to request the re-opening of the permissive paths on the Risley Site. 


The Clerk has contacted Biffa through a number of channels but has yet to receive any more than a ‘holding message.’
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